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LAST WEEK’S RECORD 

Bible School                         108 

Worship Service                 165 

Sunday Evening                                                        81 

Wednesday Evening                               87 

Contribution__________________________$3,578.93 

SERVING THE CONGREGATION 

JUNE 4, 2017 

Announcements:                                                Steve Kelly 

Scripture Reader:                 Craig McKnight 

Opening Prayer:                           Jim Cross 

Song Director:                                                Austin Beard 

Sermon:                           Jimmy Hyde  

Closing Prayer:                                          Chris Nipper 

SERVING AT THE LORD’S TABLE 

NORTH         SOUTH          

Eric Park                                                      Bob Perry 

Lynn Harmon                                         Joe Akins 

AT THE BACK OF AUDITORIUM 

Burl Vanlandingham                    Henry Arthur 

USHERS 

Paul Harris                                 Dale Beard 

GREETERS 

Foyer:                                 Paul & Paula Harris 

Elevator:                                   Dale & Denise Beard 

NURSERY ATTENDANT 

Mary Kelly 

ASSISTING OUTSIDE ELEVATOR DOOR 

Ron Taffe 

PROJECTION & AUDIO CONTROL 

Bob Stephens                                    Nathan Kelly 

EVENING WORSHIP 

Opening Prayer:      Jim Pettyjohn 

Song Director:        Austin Beard 

Scripture Reader:              Kolby Shadaram 

Closing Prayer:                     Jim Pritchard 

SERVING AT THE LORD’S TABLE 

NORTH    SOUTH 

Scott Perry                     Cary Leonard 

VOLUNTEER CLEANING THIS WEEK: Team #2 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICE 

JUNE 7 2017 

Classes for All Ages 

Devotional:         Jimmy Hyde 

Song Director:                      Austin Beard 

VAN DRIVER 

Tracy Gettle 

If you are unable to serve this week, please notify 

FRANK ROMBERG 405-481-6500 

NEXT WEEK’S SERVICE SCHEDULE  

INSIDE THIS BULLETIN 

P
er

io
d

ic
al

 

P
o

st
ag

e 

P
A

ID
 

Sh
aw

n
ee

, O
K

 

TH
E 

G
O

SP
EL

 G
U

ID
E 

(U
SP

S 
2

2
3

-1
2

0
) 

is
 p

u
b

lis
h

ed
 w

e
ek

ly
  e

xc
ep

t 

fo
r 

th
e 

fi
rs

t 
w

ee
k 

in
 J

u
ly

 a
n

d
 t

h
e 

la
st

 w
ee

k 
in

 D
ec

em
b

e
r.

 

P
er

io
d

ic
al

 r
at

e 
is

 p
ai

d
 a

t 
Sh

aw
n

e
e,

 O
K

 7
4

8
0

1
 

P
O

ST
M

A
ST

ER
: S

en
d

 a
d

d
re

ss
 c

h
an

ge
s 

to
 T

H
E 

G
O

SP
EL

 G
U

ID
E,

 

P
.O

. B
o

x 
1

2
2

8
, S

h
aw

n
ee

, O
K

 7
4

8
0

2
 

C
EN

TR
A

L’
S 

A
SS

EM
B

LI
ES

 

B
R

IN
G

 A
 F

R
IE

N
D

 A
N

D
 A

TT
EN

D
 

SU
N

D
A

Y
 

B
IB

LE
 S

TU
D

Y
 

 
  9

:3
0

 A
.M

. 

W
O

R
SH

IP
 

 
1

0
:3

0
 A

.M
. 

SU
N

D
A

Y
 E

V
EN

IN
G

 
  5

:0
0

 P
.M

. 

 W
ED

N
ES

D
A

Y
 

LA
D

IE
S 

B
IB

LE
 C

LA
SS

 
1

0
:3

0
 A

.M
. 

M
ID

-W
EE

K
 C

LA
SS

ES
 

  7
:0

0
 P

.M
. 

Tenth and Bell—P.O. Box 1228—Shawnee, OK 74802-1228 

Office: 405-273-3065  Fax: 405-275-7720 

Email: tenthandbell@sbcglobal.net   Website: shawneecentralcofc.org 

MINISTERS: 

Jimmy Hyde 

Nathan Kelly 

ELDERS: 

Dennis Brodersen 

Paul Harris 

Steve Kelly 

Bob Perry 

Bob Stephens 

DEACONS: 

Dale Beard 

Jim Cross 

Joe Curtis 

Tracy Gettle 

Keith Lawrence 

Craig McKnight 

Michael Michener 

Scott Perry 

Frank Romberg 

Ron Taffe 

SECRETARY: 

Michelle McKnight 
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MISSIONS: 

Larry Sullivan—Germany 

Haiti Children’s Home 

Hope Harbor Children’s Home 

Liflyfield Christian & Adoption 

Nicaragua 

Search 

Southern Africa Bible College 
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Our school supply collection for 
the month of June is pencils 
and cap erasers. Please place 
these items in the box in the foyer. Thank you. 

#/.4).5).' 02!9%2 #/.#%2.3 

Kyrian Anderson (young friend of the Hyde's with          

Leukemia), Chad Beard, Carol Brodersen,  Nancy Burlison, 

Betty Caldwell (sister of Linda Carpenter), Harold      

Carothers, Blake Carter (great grandson of Sue Merritt), 

Dava Clark (niece of Burl Vanlandingham), Sherri Collins, 

Norma Cowden, Thelma Divine, Babe Doyle, Fredith   

Hanifan, Leslie Hawkins (mother of Amber Curtis), Shelly 

Carter Johnson, John Johnston, Larry Kelly, Teresa Mead, 

Thearlene Morris, Andy Peerson (brother to Royce      

Peerson), Katie Carter Rose (niece of Denise Beard), 

Rhetta Smith, Pam Snider (daughter of Dennis & Carol 

Brodersen), Dorothy Strickland, John Sullivan, Howard 

Vanlandingham, Brenda Wright (daughter of Kathryn 

Shields), Emma White, Iva Williams (mother of Cathy 

Rose). All these members and friends have continuing 

health concerns or other  special circumstances.  

They appreciate your interest and prayers. 

02!9%2 #/.#%2.3 

 
Sara Epley is at St. Anthony, OKC with 
an undiagnosed condition. She has 
been sick for about 8 weeks now. 
Please pray that the doctors are able to 

discover what is wrong and to correct it. 

Beau Carter need to go to St. Anthony, Shawnee on 
Monday evening with cellutlitis. He is in room #216 
and hopes to return home Wednesday. Please remem-
ber this family in your prayers. 

Burl Vanlandingham has been under the weather 
with bronchitis. We pray that he soon recovers. 

&!-),9 .%73 

We have some great things coming our way. Our    

summer Bible camp is this next week at Burnt Cabin 

Christian camp. I want thank all of you for your prayers 

for this great week of teaching kids about God. I also 

want to thank those who have given money to help 

kids go to camp. We still may need a couple more kids 

sponsored. If you are able and interested in helping let 

me know.  I also want to thank all of you that will be 

sacrificing your time and comfort to be staff at our 

camp. Many of our church family will be working in the 

heat and giving up their comfy beds to serve kids and 

teach them about God and His Son. By the way, It’s not 

too late to send a kid to camp. Our session at Burnt 

Cabin is coming up in a week from this coming Sunday. 

Camp applications are still out by all the doors.   

Throw Caution to the Wind. 

Loving the Lord and keeping His commands can be 

risky. I worry sometimes that I play it safe way too 

many times. I’m pretty cautious. No one wants to say 

the wrong thing, hurt someone’s feelings, or be hurt in 

the process of doing the work of Jesus our Lord. But 

I’m convinced that we are called to have those         

moments where we throw caution to the wind. There 

are situations where we must abandon the security 

and safety of the familiar and venture out into the   

unknown trusting in the Lord to provide. Listen to the 

empowering words of David in Psalm 56.     

“When I am afraid, 

I will trust in you.  

In God, whose word I praise, 

in God I trust; I will not be afraid. 

What can mortal man do to me?  

Psalm 56:3-4 NIV 

 

 May God bless us as we throw caution to the wind and 

live for Him.  

 

Let’s unite together this Lord’s day and consider how 

we can throw caution to the wind and live a more 

faithful life to God and each other.  

Your brother 

Jimmy Hyde  

,//+).' !(%!$ 

JUNE 11 to 17—Burnt Cabin Christian Camp 

JUNE 14—Wednesday Night Singing Devotional 

JUNE 25—Last Sunday Singing Devotional & Potluck 

JULY 23—Birthday Celebration for Winona Seikel 

 after PM Service 

JULY 30—Last Sunday Singing Devotional & Moving 

 Away Potluck for Carpenters 

AUGUST 7 to 12 —VBS 

AUGUST 27—Last Singing Devotional 

4)04/. (/-% 

Our June collection for the Tipton 
Home will be dryer sheets. Please 
place them in the barrel in the foyer.  
Thank you. 

9/54( .%73 
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I can’t think of much upcoming events for the youth 
group at this point. I’m working on a mystery trip, but 
the big thing is camp. We need campers, which means 
we need you to fill out an application. So if you      
haven’t filled it out yet, please do so. Also, tell your 
friends! 
  
With camp in mind, one of the biggest complaints is 
the fact that we have to leave after a week. No one is 
ready and everyone wishes it would last a little longer. 
As the saying goes, all things must come to an end. 
The beauty of camp is that it’s a time to get away and 
recharge (even though you come back more tired), but 
it’s only to recharge. We have to face the world again. 
Jesus warned his followers in John 14 that this their 
charging and recharging was coming to an end. They 
were going to have to face the world without Him. If 
Jesus didn’t leave, then we wouldn’t have all these 
letters from Paul encouraging friends and groups. I’m 
excited about camp, but I’m excited to get back from 
camp and to see how everyone is fairing after their 
week of recharging.  

òWhatsoever ye do, do it heartily, 

 as to the Lord, and not unto men.ó 

Colossians 3:23 

SERVING THE CONGREGATION 

JUNE 11, 2017 

Announcements:                                                Ron Taffe 

Scripture Reader:                         Steve Kelly 

Opening Prayer:                    Cary Leonard 

Song Director:                                                    Dale Beard 

Sermon:                           Jimmy Hyde  

Closing Prayer:                                               Joe Akins 

SERVING AT THE LORD’S TABLE 

NORTH         SOUTH          

Clavin Norwood                                                   Jim Walling 

Mitch Harmon                                   Brian Nipper 

AT THE BACK OF AUDITORIUM 

Matt Borcherding                     Chris Nipper 

USHERS 

Paul Harris                                    Jim Cross 

GREETERS 

Foyer:                                 Paul & Paula Harris 

Elevator:                                       Jim & Vivian Cross 

NURSERY ATTENDANT 

Anita Sharp 

ASSISTING OUTSIDE ELEVATOR DOOR 

Jeff Lawerance 

PROJECTION & AUDIO CONTROL 

Keith Lawrence                                  Bob Stephens 

EVENING WORSHIP 

Opening Prayer:                Dwyane Dennis 

Song Director:           Dale Beard 

Scripture Reader:                       Chad Beard 

Closing Prayer:                   Bill Lawerance 

SERVING AT THE LORD’S TABLE 

NORTH    SOUTH 

Burl Vanlandingham            Dennis Brodersen 

VOLUNTEER CLEANING THIS WEEK: Team #3 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICE 

JUNE 14 2017 

Singing Devotional 

Everyone Meets in the Auditorium 

VAN DRIVER 

Tracy Gettle 

If you are unable to serve this week, please notify 

FRANK ROMBERG 405-481-6500 

NEW PHONE NUMBER 

Erma Dean Farris has a new phone 

number, it is: 

405-205-7178. 

She also has a new room number; her address is: 

Erma Dean Farris—#C23 

Franciscan Villa 

17110 E 51st St. 

Broken Arrow, OK 74012 


